
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
   School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Phone: 020 7987 4624 

   F r i d a y  2 9 t h  A p r i l  2 0 1 6  

Last week’s attendance: 

Nursery: 93.0% 

Reception: 96.0% 

Year 1: 99.0% 

Year 2: 99.3% 

Year 3: 97.6% 

Year 4: 97.3% 

Year 5: 93.6% 

Year 6: 97.3% 

Overall Attendance: 96.8% 

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 27 

Tuesday: 7 

Wednesday: 9 

Thursday: 13 

Friday: 7 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a busy week at SPSL! The Ofsted inspection took place on Tuesday and Wednesday; 3 inspectors spent 
their time observing lessons, looking at children’s work in their books, checking health and safety and behaviour     
polices and procedures amongst other monitoring activities.  They talked to pupils about what it is like to be a pupil at 
this school and talked to members of school council, Year 6 pupil leadership team, governors, staff and parents. We 
are expecting be sent the Oftsed report within the next three weeks and will share this report with parents when we 
do.  

Thank you to parents for supporting us and helping the Ofsted inspection go smoothly.  Thank you also to children 
who behaved really well; staff for their hard work and governors  for their encouragement and support. 

It was VALUES  WEEK and we have given out all our value stickers  to deserving children.  Twelve children have earned 
a book token. 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

 
Nursery: George Staples 

Reception: Yusuf Ahmed 

Year 1: Hamza Ahmed 

Year 2: Tiffany Watkins 

Year 3: Ayla Bissessar 

Year 4: Tahmeed Ahmad 

Year 5: Abu-Hamza Faheem 

Year 6: Sumaiya Kosru 

Reminder - School is Closed on: 

Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday  

Thursday 5th May - Polling Day 



Diary Dates: 
Monday 2nd May - Bank Holiday - School Closed  

Thursday 5th May - School Closed - Polling Day 

Friday 13th May - Year 3 Class Assembly 

Friday 13th May – Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - Father 

Duncan Ross Room - All parents/ Carers welcome  

Friday 20th May - Year 5 Class Assembly 

Friday 27th May - Inset Day - School Closed  

Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half Term Holidays - 

School Closed  

Monday 6th June - School open for all children 

Friday 10th June - The Queen’s 90th birthday celebration 
- Non-uniform Day - dress up like a King, Queen, Prince 
or Princess - Bring snacks/ drinks to share - Prizes for 

best dressed! 

Friday 10th June - Year 1 Class Assembly 

Friday 17th June - Reception Class Assembly 

Thursday 23rd June - School Closed - Polling Day 

Friday 24th June - Nursery Class Assembly 

Friday 1st July - Year 2 Class Assembly 

Thursday 7th July - Sports Day 

Friday 8th July - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Friday 15th July - Summer Fair  

Wednesday 20th July - End of Year Service - St Paul’s 
Church, Bow Common—9:30am - All parents/ Carers 
welcome  

Friday 22nd July - School finishes at 1:30pm 

Year 4 - Educational Visit 

On Monday Year 4 went on a trip to the 

Science Museum’s IMAX cinema where 

we watched Robots, a 3D documentary 

all about how and why Robots are made and what they 

do to help humans. This was to support our new topic 

learning: ‘Rise of the Robots’. We were also lucky enough 

to explore the rest of the museum, learning about       

electricity and power sources, which is our Science topic!  

Year 1 - Educational Visit - Wednesday 27th April 

Year 1 went to the Museum of      
Childhood as part of our topic 'Toys 
and Games'. We took part in a teaching 
session called Toys on a time line where 
we learnt about old toys and new toys. 
We had so much fun trying out all the 
different toys and games. We also 
looked around the museum at all of the 
toys on display. We particularly liked 

the moving toys and the giant robot.  

We are a reading school!  

Order from The Book People and use discount 
code: qrTN8zy to receive a free gift! SPSL 
will receive a 10% discount every time you 

order using the fundraising code. This will be used to  

purchase more books for the school. Expires 06/06/2016. 

End of the day - late collections      
We have recently had a high number of children being 

collected late from school. Please can you ensure you  

collect your children from school, after school clubs 

or boosters on time. If you are unavoidably late 

then we ask that you ring the school office with your reason and 

expected time of arrival.  

Year 2 - Educational Visit 

Yesterday, Year 2 went to The Natural History Museum. 

“We had a brilliant day! The film was amazing and 
we enjoyed seeing the rest of the museum,      
especially the section on electricity”. Irfan, Year 4 

“My favourite part of the trip was watching the 
documentary because I learnt that there are differ-
ent types of Robots that are designed to do differ-
ent jobs”. Anika, Year 4 

"We saw 

the T-Rex"!  

"The Stegosaurus 
had a skull like a 

Giraffe".  
"I loved the workshop 
especially making the 

dinosaur".  

"I loved 

the trip".  


